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             Mrs. Patricia Mongkhonvanit, Principle Advisor on Strategic Tax Administration 
(Energy Industry) as Spokesperson of the Revenue Department, clarified that, “Since       
1st January 2018, taxpayers have filed personal income tax returns for tax year 2017. 
Taxpayers who file electronic tax returns via either www.rd.go.th or RD Smart Tax Application 
with the registration of PromptPay by 13 digits of National ID Number, and are not subjected 
to tax audit before the refund, will be the first group to receive tax refund via PromptPay.”  

The spokesperson added that, “The Revenue Department has started to send tax 
refund information to the banks. If a taxpayer has registered for PromptPay with 13 digits of 
National ID Number, the bank will transfer the refund to the account on the next working day. 
Therefore, the Revenue Department would like to encourage taxpayers to file personal 
income tax returns via electronic channels and register for PromptPay with 13 digits of 
National ID Number. Taxpayers will receive tax refund correctly, conveniently and promptly.” 

 For further queries, please contact any Area Revenue Office or RD Intelligence Center         
at Tel. 1161. 
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